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Corporal punishment in the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. Contrary to the assertion in the report under examination (para. 72) that corporal punishment is prohibited, the Transitional Penal Code of Eritrea (TPCE) does not prohibit all corporal punishment of children. According to the government response to the questionnaire of the UN Secretary General’s Study on Violence against Children (page 6), articles 548 (2) and 64 (b) of the TPCE recognise “the right to administer lawful and reasonable chastisement or acts reasonably done in exercising the right of correction or discipline”.

Corporal punishment outside the home

There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in schools, though it is prohibited as a matter of policy.

In the penal system, corporal punishment is lawful as a sentence for crime under article 172 of the Transitional Penal Code – it is abolished in the Draft Penal Code (articles 76-77) but this is not yet in force. We have been unable to ascertain the legality of corporal punishment as a disciplinary measure in penal institutions.
There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in alternative care settings. The provisions in the Transitional Penal Code (see above) apply.

We have no information relating to corporal punishment of children in situations of employment.

In its concluding observations on the state party’s initial report in 2003, the Committee on the Rights of the Child recommended explicit prohibition in legislation of corporal punishment in the home and in schools and other institutions (CRC/C/15/Add.204, para. 32). In light of the Committee’s General Comment No. 8 on “The right of the child to protection from corporal punishment and other cruel or degrading forms of punishment” and taking into account the recommendation in the UN Secretary General’s Study on Violence against Children that all corporal punishment of children be prohibited by 2009, we hope the Committee will highlight the lack of progress in respect of its previous conclusions and recommend that the state party begin the process of legal reform as a matter of urgency.

